Sent on behalf of Bob Lavigna

May 19, 2011

TO:                  HR Reps

FROM:            Bob Lavigna

RE:                   Rehired Annuitants

As we all know, it is likely that many employees will be retiring earlier than they -- or their departments -- had anticipated. As a result, OHR is receiving questions about the process for rehiring annuitants.

To answer some of these questions, we’ve attached the latest ETF Employer Bulletin, which is dedicated to the rules and risks of rehiring annuitants. It is a useful reminder for your chairs, directors and supervisors. We urge you to communicate with them to avoid any problems for those retirees who might return to work.

To be eligible to collect a retirement annuity, an employee must terminate his/her employment. State regulations outline the criteria that must be met in order for the employee’s termination to be considered valid to be considered as terminated. The Bulletin lists all the criteria, so we urge you and others in your unit to read it completely. Here are some highlights.

· There cannot be an agreement as of the termination date for any future employment with the university. This is critical. An agreement to return to work that is made before termination indicates that the person never terminated and would therefore be ineligible for annuity payments. However, the state regulations also explicitly state that an employee can express “willingness” to return after retirement. The key point here is not to reach any agreement in advance. Note: the Bulletin cites an agreement, reached before termination, to return to a paid emeritus appointment as a violation of this rule. This does NOT affect requests for emeritus status. 
· After the last day of employment, the employee has no authority to act as a representative of the university or exercise any authority or control over university employees. 
· There must be a 30-day break between the termination date and the beginning date of any new employment. Note: in some situations the break must be greater than 30 days (e.g., if the retirement application was submitted after the termination date the 30-day clock would begin with the submission of the retirement application). 

Related Issues

· ETF has stated very clearly that contracts or agreements entered into during the 30-day break “bring into question whether the termination was done in good faith” and that ETF “may investigate” such situations. While state regulations do not explicitly prohibit agreements reached during this period, our best advice is to follow ETF’s direction and refrain from reaching agreements until after the 30-day break has passed. 
· Volunteering during the 30-day break. State regulations prohibit employment or any form of compensation during the 30-day period, but do not prohibit an annuitant from volunteering his/her time during the 30-day break. In fact, the rules even include an example of acceptable volunteering: “Example: Emeritus professors could render services for the university after termination for which they would not receive any form of compensation.” That said, our best advice is to avoid having retirees (who may eventually return to work) volunteer during the 30-day break. ETF is very concerned about “good faith” terminations and may look askance at volunteering followed by a return to work in the same role. If you do decide to provide retiring employees the opportunity to volunteer, there shouldn’t be any actions implying that volunteering will result in a future appointment. 
It is important to emphasize that the penalty to an employee for not following these rules is severe. If ETF were to determine that an employee had not met the requirements of termination, the individual’s retirement would be declared invalid and he/she would be required to repay all annuities received.  

You can find more information about the rehired annuitant rules at the UW System Administration website (http://www.uwsa.edu/hr/return.htm). It is important to note, however, that the website has not been updated to address ETF’s concerns about agreements reached during the 30-day break and volunteering during the break.

If you have any questions, please contact Megan Jeffers, Steve Lund or Mark Walters.
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